
NO. 3  •  AUGUST-SEPTEMBER 2023 THE NEWSLETTER OF THE CALEDONIA COUNTRY CLUB TANYA WILKIE, Editor

WOMEN’S INVITATIONAL WINNERS - AUGUST 3 
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Congratulations to Molly Zittel and Valliery Holmes.

LEGION TOURNAMENT HONORS 
LOCAL VIETNAM VETERANS - AUGUST 12

From left: Mike Clifford, Don Sears, & Ernie Baker

	 At this year’s tournament, an emotional tribute was 
made honoring our CCC Vietnam Veterans.
	 We humbly thank them for their service.

• Hole-In-One hole #11 by Carol Wolfer September 1st.
• Hole-In-One hole # 5 by Forrest Barefoot, grandson of  	
	 Don & EA Sears, September 2nd.
• Hole-In-One hole #11 by Ramona Rathbun 
	 September 22nd.

HOLE-IN-ONE NEWS

CONGRATULATIONS 
	 To Dan and Olivia Otto on the birth of their baby 
boy, Graham Otto, on September 16, 2023.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
• Eric and Nina Stowe
• Mike Chesterton
• Mickey Lapp
• Bob Attaldo
• Ivan Kiriyak

• Brandon and Chelssie Litteer 
• Todd and Esther Marciano
• Ian Hall
• John Kaczmarek
• Dale Russell

MEN’S & LADIES CLUB CHAMPIONS - AUGUST 19-20

Congratuations to Aaron Woods (above) and Mary 
Schlitzer (not pictured), 2023 Club Champions.

FALL FESTIVAL WINNERS - SEPTEMBER 17-19

Congratulations to Tim Judd and Brandon Litteer,
first time Fall Festival winners!
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Men’s winners - Steve Reidmiller and Tom Wood.
Congratulations to these first time Senior winners!

CCC ‘S SENIOR MENS AND LADIES INVITATIONAL 
CHAMPIONSHIP - SEPTEMBER 1

Ladies’ winners - Luanne Gargon and Kayla Bernheim.

COUPLES LEAGUE WINNERS

	 Drew and Paulette Currie started the Couples 
League this year. The league has grown every Monday 
night to up to 24 teams participating. The winning 
couple is the team that scores the most points during 
the season. 
	 The gag trophy given to the Bakers was a bird made 
out of old clubs, golf balls and feathers. We thank the 
Curries for organizing this fun event for our member-
ship.

Congratulations to Craig and Tammy Baker.

IN MEMORIAM

	 It is with deep regret we inform you of the 
passing of long-time member Ken Embling on 
August 21, 2023. His wife, Norma, passed away 5 
months earlier. They were married for 64 years 
and joined the CCC in 1964, the year after it 
opened. Ken and Norma lived in Caledonia for 
more than 50 years raising their family, enjoying 
dear friends and playing great golf. 

	 We also are sorry to inform you of Edward 
Pilcher’s sudden passing on September 10, 2023 
at the age of 83. Ed lived with his wife, Donna, 
in Gates and were married for 30 years, joining 
the Club shortly after their wedding. He will be 
greatly missed by his golfing friends and will be 
remembered in the garden near the lower bar and 
grill by Donna and Cheryl Marginean, caretakers. 

	 Our thoughts and prayers are with both 
families and friends.

This photograph was taken by Barbara Conradt 
on Sunday morning, August 5th, looking out from the 

Ladies Tee on Hole #5.


